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 Malia Puka O Kalani 
Church 
326 Desha Ave.  
Hilo, HI  96720 
 
Phone: (808) 935-9338 
Office Hours:  
8:00 am - 12:00 Noon  

St. Joseph Church 
43 Kapiolani St.  
Hilo, HI 96720 
 

Phone: (808) 935-1465 
Fax: (808) 969-1665 
Office Hours: Mon.- Fri.  
8:00 am - 4:00 pm  
Emergency after-hours  
number: 899-9453  

HILO ROMAN CATHOLIC COMMUNITYHILO ROMAN CATHOLIC COMMUNITY  

 

 

 
 
 
 

St. Joseph Church 
Weekdays: 
Mon. - Fri. 
6:00 am & 12:15 pm 
Legal Holidays:  
7:00 am 
 

Saturday:   7:00 am                                 
Vigil Mass:  5:00 pm  
Spanish Mass:  
7:00 pm  
 

Sunday:  
St. Joseph Church   
7:00 am, 9:00 am, 
11:30 am & 6:00 pm 
 

Malia Puka O Kalani  
Church 
Sunday: 9:00 am 

Mass  
Schedule  

Issue: July 6, 2008 

Confession:   
 

Saturday  
10:00 am - 11:00 am  
St. Joseph Church 
or by appointment   
 

*Please note:  
confession schedule 
does not apply during 
some liturgical seasons.  

"...that in all things 
God may be   
glorified..." 

 

Rule of  
St. Benedict 

PRAYER OF ST. BENEDICT 
O gracious and holy Father, give us wisdom to perceive you, 

intelligence to understand you, diligence to seek you, patience to wait for you, 
eyes to behold you, a heart to meditate upon you, and a life to proclaim you;  

through the power of the Spirit of Jesus Christ, our Lord. Amen. 
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 Pastor’s Corner                                       Rev. Thomas Purayidathil, Ph.D.  

continued on page 6 

Life is Changed Not Ended—Part 4 
The vigil:  ties of friendship 
 

 We believe that all the ties of friendship and affection which knit us as one 
throughout our lives do not unravel with death.  (OCF 71) 
 Members of the community should console the mourners with words of faith 
and support and with acts of kindness.  OCF 10) 
 American Catholics can be proud of our tradition of support for mourners.  
Paying respects at the funeral home or wherever the deceased is laid out is a well-
established custom.  Even when we might not have known the deceased personally, a 
professional or personal connection with a member of the family makes us abruptly 
adjust our schedules just to pay a visit and say a few kind words or provide a shoulder 
to lean on. 
 The Order of Christian Funerals calls us not to end but to expand this long 
tradition.  The individual conversations which lie at the heart of our “visitation” are 
crucial and allow even those who have little connection with the deceased to give their 
support.  Yet there remains a core of family and friends who need something more, 
who need to gather, to share, to remember, and to let God’s Word bring meaning and 
hope to their grief before they come to the funeral liturgy. 
 For these mourners the new Order expands the possibilities given in the previ-
ous rite.  That rite called for a priest to lead a service of scripture, homily, and inter-
cession at some point during the wake.  The Order keeps that format and encourages 
the mourners to proclaim the scriptures if they can.  (OCF 15)  A family member or 
friend may speak in memory of the deceased (OCF 62), and non-biblical readings may 
be used in addition to those from scripture  (OCF 23).  Appropriate music such as a 
well-known psalm or hymn is also encouraged.  One of the services from the Liturgy 
of the Hours may be substituted as well.  Moreover, any Catholic, ordained or lay, can 
lead the service. 
 Such a service is a challenge to many customs associated with fraternal or 
military organizations or various ethnic traditions.  Yet it is open to many adaptations.  
Within the context of the visitation many of those customs would be effective preludes 
to the vigil itself. 
 Within the service a speech in memory of the deceased could include reciting 
a favorite poem or explaining a drawing done by a grandchild.  If the Rosary is still a 
popular devotion, there might be a place for reciting a “Hail Mary” in the service of 

St. Benedict, Abbot 
The feast of St. Benedict falls on July 11. He is the patron of our present Pope. 

Our Diocese has taken as a priority the promotion of vocations to priesthood and reli-
gious life in a serious way. In fact we say a special prayer at every Sunday Mass for 
vocations. St. Benedict is considered to be the father of western monasticism. He was 
born at Nurcia in Umbria around 480. After schooling at Rome, he turned his back on 
the world and became a hermit. He lived in Subiaco. Soon disciples followed him there. 
When he had sufficient numbers he went with them to Monte Casino, where he founded 
a monastery. That monastery exists even today. He wrote his Rule, which established 
the spirituality and way of life of monastic communities ever since. His ‘Rule’ was 
widely adopted by monasteries and religious orders all across the Western world and 
thus he has been recognized as the ‘father of monasticism in the West.’  Even today, 
there are scores of monastic orders and congregations both men and women who take 
St. Benedict as their patron and are called ‘Benedictines’.   He died in 547 and ever 
since the end of the eighth century he has been venerated in many places.  Let us pray to 
St. Benedict so that he intercedes for us and continues to inspire young men and women 
to embrace religious and priestly vocations.  St. Benedict Pray for us! 

Important Dates 

 YOUTH (High School) 
&YOUNG ADULTS  
(18-30 yrs.) 
 

 UPCOMING  
 SUMMER EVENTS 
 

July 
       

12-21 Youth Attending                         
             World Youth Day       
              2008   (Sydney) 
 

25-26 Young Adults  
             Camping Trip  
             (Mauna Kea) 
August 
• Youth Weekly Meeting 

Rectory Library Saturdays 
5-8 pm) 
 

• Young Adults Weekly 
Meeting (Rectory Library 
Sundays 7-9 pm) 
 

• Youth Day-Retreat  
“Love Your Neighbor” 

     Details will follow 

RELIGIOUS  
EDUCATION 

 

R.C.I.A.:  The Rite of 
Christian Initiation of 
Adults is the process by 
which adults are in-
structed in the Doctrine 
of the Church and are 
prepared to receive the 
Sacraments of Baptism, 
Confirmation and Holy 
Eucharist.  If you or 
someone you know, 
would like to know 
more about this program 
and becoming a Catho-
lic, please call Joyce 
Saenz, the Religious 
Education Coordinator at 

WELCOME  
TO OUR VISITORS 

Saturday, July 12   
ALTAR SERVER  
Commissioning 

11:00 am, St. Joseph Church 
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Scripture Readings 
Sunday, July 6 
Zec 9:9-10 
Ps 145:1-2, 8-11, 13-14 
Rom 8:9, 11-13 
Mt 11:25-30 
Monday, July 7 
Hos 2:16, 17b-18, 21-22 
Ps 145:2-9 
Mt 9:18-26 
Tuesday, July 8 
Hos 8:4-7, 11-13 
Ps 115:3-7b, 8-10 
Mt 9:32-38 
Wednesday, July 9 
Hos 10:1-3, 7-8, 12 
Ps 105:2-7 
Mt 10:1-7 
Thursday, July 10 
Hos 11:1-4, 8c-9 
Ps 80:2ac-3b, 15-16 
Mt 10:7-15 
Friday, July 11 
Hos 14:2-10 
Ps 51:3-4, 8-9, 12-14, 17 
Mt 10:16-23 
Saturday, July 12 
Is 6:1-8 
Ps 93:1-2, 5 
Mt 10:24-33 
Sunday, July 13 
Is 55:10-11 
Ps 65:10-14 
Rom 8:18-23 
Mt 13:1-23 or 13:1-9 

 Sunday Reflection                                              Rev. John M. Mbinda 

July 6: Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time Year A 
Readings: Zachariah 9:9-10; Romans 8:9, 11-13; Matthew 11:25-30 
 
First Reading: Zechariah 9:9-10 
The prophet Zachariah in this passage looks forward to the restoration of the kingdom of 
Israel by the Messiah. Zachariah writes very shortly after the return from the Babylonian 
exile around 520 B.C.  He compares the anticipated Messiah to both the meekness of 
David (v 9) and the majesty of Solomon (v 10). Further, his rule will be from sea to sea, 
as that of Solomon, and it will be characterized by true and lasting peace. 
 
Responsorial Psalm: Psalm 145:1-2, 8-9, 10-11, 13-14 
Psalm 145 is simply a song of praise and thanksgiving for the goodness of God shown in 
his works. Response: "I will praise your name for ever, my king and my God." 
 
Second Reading: Romans 8:9, 11-13 
Paul in this passage contrasts the "flesh" and the "spirit." For Paul, "flesh" stands for the 
way a person goes when he or she depends totally on the self, without reference to God’s 
gift of the Spirit. "To live in the Spirit" means to be open to God’s initiative in our lives, 
so that God may lead us in his way. This life in the Spirit is closely associated with the 
resurrection of Christ. The Spirit brings forth new life in the one who is dead to the 
"flesh." Such life by the Spirit witnesses to the resurrection of Christ and the promise of 
our own rising to life. 
 
Gospel: Matthew 11:25-30 
The Gospel reading this Sunday focuses on the qualities of those who accept Jesus and 
become part of the kingdom of God. The contrast of the "children" with the "learned and 
clever" has its roots in Daniel 2, where the young men, in answer to their prayer, are 
granted greater wisdom than the sages of Babylon. Jesus compares his followers, in their 
gifted simplicity, with the intellectuals and legalists of his day who had made the law so 
complicated an affair that no one could observe it. In the disciples’ childlike poverty, 
which was really openness to God, they had the key to the wisdom that had eluded the 
professional "wise men." For Jesus the  "easy yoke" and "light burden" is the way of the 
cross. Carried in union with him, the cross is indeed light because it is borne with his 
power. 

Dedicated Sacristans 

Ben Barrios   Darryl Arruda Pat Naughton 
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139th Year Completed  
 
Another great school year came to a conclusion at the end of May.  There were four 
graduations held to honor Grade 12 (27 graduates), Grade 6 (23 graduates), Kinder-
garten (20 graduates) and Preschool (22 graduates). 
 
The 2008 High School graduation class garnered numerous awards and scholar-
ships.  The Class Valedictorian was Hannah Katibah who is also a National Merit 
Scholarship Finalist.  The Class Salutatorian was Emma Pirie.  
 
Very successful May Day celebrations were held by the Jr./Sr. High School and the 
Elementary School.  The King and Queen of the High School were Paul Battad and 
Alayna Jardin while the King and Queen of the Elementary School court were 
Nolan Kua and Melia Cavedoni. 
 
With a cheerful “Vamos!” Spanish exchange student Fernando Aguirregomezcorta 
swept the Big Island AND Hawaii High School Athletic Association Tennis Single 
Championship.  He is the first athlete from St. Joseph School to go the distance 
since the 1958 basketball team won the territorial championship fifty years ago. 
 
The creative juices were again evident at SJS with the student-written musical 
“Buffalo Bill’s Hoedown Showdown” was produced and directed by Robert Duerr 
at the East Hawaii Cultural Center in April.  In May Mrs. Carmen Stack’s 3rd grade 
put on their annual drama “The Dancing Princesses” for everyone’s enjoyment. 
 

Annual Luau 
 
The sixth annual Alumni and Friends luau, held on May 24 at the Hilo Meishoin 
Hall, was a success in many ways.  The Class of 1958 celebrated their 50th anniver-
sary by reminiscing and enjoying each other’s company.  Two exhibits of class and 
basketball team photos were on display to help all “Remember when…?”  A sol-
emn memorial service and moment of silence was observed for deceased class and 
family members. 
 
A highlight of the evening was the assembly of the 1958 Territorial Championship 
Basketball Team.  The coaches and team members, or their survivors, each received 
a plaque honoring them as members of the St. Joseph Athletic Hall of Fame, as well 
as a framed color photo of the Championship Banner.  The awards were presented 
by Sr. Marion Kikukawa, school principal, and Rachelle Hanohano, athletic direc-
tor.  Walter Victor, Jr., son of the famous Cardinal basketball coach, Walter C.K. 
Victor, thanked the team for making his father’s dream come true. 
 
As part of their commitment to St. Joseph School, the Alumni and Friends pre-
sented a gift of $20,000 to the tuition assistance fund.  The surprise presentation 
was made by Tony Phillips, president of the Alumni & Friends, to Sr. Marion. 
 

St. Joseph School 
Hilo, Hawaii 

The Big Island’s Catholic School 
Preschool—Grade 12 

Hospital  
Ministry 
 

Through Hospital Ministry, vol-
unteer Eucharistic Ministers take 
Holy Communion to the Hilo 
Medical Center on a daily basis.  
At one point, we had twenty-
two registered and scheduled to 
take Communion to the sick, in 
the hospital.  This past year, sev-
eral have moved away, one died, 
and others resigned because of 
very good reasons (like Nelson 
& Virginia Jacinto, who became 
parents of twins this year).  We 
need the help of parishioners to 
assist in this very important cor-
poral work of mercy and ask 
that you step forward and say, 
“Yes.” 
     The basic commitment is to 
provide one visit each month to 
the hospital.  There are ministers 
like Bob DeMotta, John & 
Linda Tolmie, and Mary Ann 
Paulos, who provide multiple 
visits each month.  Training and 
commissioning as Eucharistic 
ministers will be conducted and 
all new ministers will also re-
ceive training on hospital proto-
col and procedures. 
     This is not an easy ministry 
but one that always gives back 
more than you give.  You recon-
nect with Catholics in all stages 
of their religion and their life, 
and you make a difference.  
These are your fellow parishion-
ers who currently serve:  
Avelina Espina, Pat Kamau, Dr. 
Stephen Woo, Carol Denis, 
Samantha & Jade Romero, Dcn. 
Jerry Nunogawa, Mary Correa, 
Roseline Gajeton, and Joyce 
Berrios.  On leave right now are:  
Billie Baclig & Jim Stieber.  
Ask any of them what it is like 
and they can give you a first-
hand, positive experience. 
     Please give this ministry your 
careful consideration and say, 
“Yes.”      

Submitted by:  Donna Saiki 
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Preschool Success 
 
We are proud to announce that 12 of our Preschoolers 
are moving up to the St. Joseph School Kindergarten.  
Congratulations to Mika, Jack, Emma, Conchita, Victo-
ria, Luke, Kyra, Rudy, Sarah, Evan, Nathan, and 
Kainalu.  The children are looking forward to joining 
the “big kids” school when the school year starts in late 
July. 
 
The Preschool welcomes any donations of books, 
games, toys as well as fresh fruit and vegetables.  Please 
call Preschool Director Marie Oliveira Roberts `70 at 
961-0424. 

Celebrating 140 years 
 

This school year finds your Catholic school celebrating 
140 years of service to Hawai`i youth.  The school 
opened its doors on April 1, 1869 and was chartered by 
King Kamehameha V to teach English to Native Hawai-
ian and recently arrived immigrant children.  In 1875 
boys and girls were segregated and a boys’ school called 
Maria Keola was founded.  In 1885 the Marianist Broth-
ers came to Hilo to run the boys’ school and renamed it 
St. Mary School.  Parish staff and lay persons taught the 
girls at St. Joseph School until the Franciscan Sisters of 
Syracuse (Blessed Mother Marianne Cope’s congrega-
tion) arrived in 1900 to assume teaching and administra-
tive responsibilities.  The two schools were amalga-
mated in 1948 as St. Joseph School.  After they were 
joined, the girls and boys were still separated in the high 
school as the boys occupied the mauka classrooms and 
the girls the makai classrooms. 
 
A number of special events will be held during this next 
school year to highlight our heritage.  Bishop Larry 
Silva will celebrate Mass on St. Joseph’s Day on March 
19 at St. Joseph Church.  The traditional dance festival 
will be held that afternoon at the school, and an event is 
in the planning stage for alumni and friends the evening 
before.  Throughout the next year the school expects to 
hold 140th anniversary receptions at various sites on the 
Big Island and in Honolulu.  Should funds become avail-
able the school hopes to have receptions on the West 
Coast in various population centers where alumni live. 
 
Homecoming and Catholic Schools Week will be Janu-
ary 25-31, 2009.  The annual open house will be on Sat-
urday, January 24th.  In addition to madcap homecom-
ing events, the homecoming pep rally, and homecoming 
basketball game (which is currently scheduled for that 
Saturday night), the school plans to inaugurate the 
Achievement Hall of Fame.  This new recognition op-
portunity joins our Athletic Hall of Fame.  The Athletic 
Hall is in the upper High School Building while the 
Achievement Hall will be in the lower High School 
Building. 
 
The School welcomes parishioners from around the is-
land to join in the 140th Anniversary celebrations of 
your Catholic school. 

Strategic Planning Team Reports 
 
This summer the school will have completed the first 
year of its three-year Strategic Planning initiative.  It has 
been funded by a grant from the Hawaii Community 
Foundation.  Initiatives that have resulted from the plan 
so far include this bulletin insert as a way to keep all pa-
rishioners on the island aware of activities at your Catho-
lic school,  the new Achievement Hall of Fame, and ef-
forts to measure the success of the school as determined 
by students, parents, teachers and the greater community 
on the Big Island. 
 

St. Joseph Goes Green 
 
In order to join the “green” generation, St. Joseph School 
is developing a new web presence and will be communi-
cating with its various constituencies (students,  parents 
and alumni) with e-mails as much as possible.  Currently 
the school uses a lot of paper, toner, postage and time to 
produce newsletters and announcements to these groups.  
We already have grades and homework assignments on-
line so that parents can see in real time how their children 
are doing and what their assignments are.  There will still 
be a need for some print publications like this bulletin 
insert and the annual report though both will also be 
available on-line for those who wish to view them. 

In addition, Sr. Stephen Marie Serrao, OSF was honored 
for her sixty years of service as a Sister of St. Francis and 
regaled the crowd with tales of her kolohe days as a stu-
dent at the old St. Joseph Girls’ School. 
 
The food prepared by Charlie Kama was ono; the enter-
tainment by the musicians and dancers of Te Po’ai was 
top notch; and the level of enjoyment was high.  We 
thank all who planned and prepared the luau, donated 
desserts, prizes, and auction items, helped to set up, and 
stayed to clean up after the luau.  Your efforts are most 
appreciated! 

St. Joseph Cardinal  Basketball 
 3rd Annual Golf Classic 
Registration forms are available at the St. Joseph High School 
office in Hilo, Ken’s House of Pancakes or by contacting tour-
nament chairperson Dennis Lee at 987-5339 or via email at 
leed056@hawaii.rr.com.  Deadline to register is July 4. (late 
July 7 registrations will be accepted) We hope you will join us and 
support the St. Joseph High School basketball team. 
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The vigil:  ties of friendship continued from page 2 

 The Sister’s Farewell Luncheon 

Parishioners said goodbye at a June 29 Farewell 
Luncheon Potluck with entertainment for Mother 
Mary Thadavanal and Sister Mary Sebastian  

intercession.  Many of the bright ideas that don’t work at 
a funeral Mass could be very effective in the more inti-
mate setting of a vigil. 
 For that is the purpose of any vigil:  to watch, to 
wait, to prepare.  Especially for those who are grieving 
deeply, the process must not be rushed.  They need an 
evening of remembering and of prayer before they can 
face the task of giving away to God in the funeral liturgy, 
the one they loved. 
Questions: 
Why is the name for this rite “vigil” and not “wake”? 
 

 “Wake” has come to be a general term for all of the 
activities while people keep watch with the body of the de-
ceased until the funeral liturgy.  Many of these customs, both 
secular and religious, are of real help to the mourners.  To indi-
cate that the principal activity for this time period is the service 

in which the Word of God is proclaimed and common prayer is 
offered, this rite has been given the appropriate name of the 
Vigil. 
 

May the Rosary be a part of the wake? 
 Yes, when the mourners would find consolation in the 
Rosary during this time of waiting, this devotion should be con-
tinued.  Yet, the Rosary is not a part of the principal service, the 
vigil, which is focused on the Word of God and common 
prayer. 
 

Is music appropriate during the wake or vigil? 
 Yes, many people have been very moved by music in 
the intimate surroundings of a funeral home.  Secular music, 
such as school alma maters, which would be inappropriate for 
the funeral liturgy can be very powerful at a wake.  However, 
during the vigil itself only religious music is appropriate; indeed 
the OCF encourages such music as an “integral” component.   
 

Author:  Michael Marchal 
© 1990 Federation of Diocesan Liturgical Commissions 
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Mahalo to all who helped with the preparations  
for the appreciation breakfast. 

Volunteer Church Cleaners  
 Appreciation Breakfast! 

Sister Marion  
Kikukawa  
& David Soares 
were busy in 
the kitchen 
cooking up the 
eggs! 

Fr. Tom offers a blessing.. 

St. Joseph Parish Hall Building Team Update    
 

Four of our eight sub-teams are now staffed thanks to 
more parishioners stepping forward to lend their time 
and talent to the Parish Hall project!  Staffed sub-teams 
and their team coordinators are: Site Development-Don 
Coloma, Finance –Steve Woo, Design-Milton Crivello 
and Communications/Information-Susan Lee. 
 

We are still in need of more volunteers to staff the Di-
ocesan Compliance Oversight Team, the Implementa-
tion Team, the Maintenance Team, and the At Large 
Team.  Join one of these teams and be a part of the ef-
fort to build a legacy for the future of our church.  To 
volunteer please call the Rectory at 935-1465 and leave 
a message for George Madden. 
 

A team of parishioners will speak to us on behalf of the 
Parish Hall Building Team at all masses the weekend 

of July 19/20.  Their presentation will help us all un-
derstand how we can have ownership and participation 
in the development of our parish hall. 
 

Mark Lively of Lively and Lively Architects will be at 
St. Joseph the weekend of July 25 and 26 to share in-
formation regarding the architectural process.  The 
meeting time will be announced as soon as Mr. 
Lively’s plans are confirmed.  He is generously volun-
teering his time for us. Please come to hear what he has 
to say regarding possible concepts for our parish hall.   
 

Father Mark Alexander, Vicar General of the Diocese 
of Honolulu, will be here on July 22 or 23 to meet with 
parishioners for conversation and a question and an-
swer session.  An exact meeting date and time will be 
announced as soon as Father Mark’s plans are con-
firmed.  Please plan to attend.  All are welcome. 

Submitted by: Susan Lee 
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Kenneth 
Becktel 

Joanne 
Ebanez 
 
Far left: 
Visitors  
to Malia 
Puka O 
Kalani 
Church 

Mildred 
Vereze 

 
Far right: 

Melody 
& son 

Far 
right: 
Fukui 
Ohana 
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Mary, Gate of Heaven, 

pray for us.  

Aunty Irene Kondo 

Kahele Ohana 

Aunty Patty Grube 

Aunty Becky Reis 

Uncle Tony Moniz  

Aunty Ginger Moniz  

Aunty Minnie Alidon 

Bret Hoffman 

Uncle Tommy Gouveia 

Aunty Dora Costa  

Aunty Mamo Otineru 

Aunty Nita Kua 

Aunty Maria Kawai 

Aunty and Uncle Dulatre 

 

Malia Puka O Kalani Church 

 
Financial Notes: June 29, 2008  

 

Attendance:  Adults: 55   Children 7 
 

          Koa Bowl:  $ 623.75 
          Funeral Offering:   $ 175.00 
          Alu Like  $ 677.04 
          Peters Pence  $   23.00 

We are in need of Finance Committee members. If you are 
interested please contact any Finance Committee member. 

Church Cleaning  
 Maybelle / Shirley 

Flowers  
 Maybelle / Shirley 

Sacristan  
Moke 

Altar Servers  
 Kalauao / Namele 

Lectors  
 Joyce / Samantha 

  

Money Counters  
 Natalie / Kathy 

 

Our Volunteers  
for Sunday  

 July 13, 2008 

Eucharistic Ministers 
 Kathy / Paulette 

Bell Ringers 
       Pete / Melody 

Aloha to Mother Mary Thadavanal  
and Sister Mary Sebastian.  

 

Mahalo Note  
from the family of  
Dorothy Gouveia: 

 
Dear Malia Parishoners, 
 

The family of Dorthy Gouveia  
acknowledges with deep appre-
ciation your kind expression of 
sympathy and thank you for the 
wonderful warm reception for Mom.  
 

The refreshments were delicious! Thank you for your help! 
 

From Uncle Tommy, Corny and Gerry  

Renovation Picture 

Sisters visit with parishioners following Mass.  
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Eternal Rest Grant unto 
them O Lord and Let 
perpetual light shine 

upon them  

Youth fundraising car wash at the church parking lot. 

 
 

 
CATHOLIC CHARITIES HAWAII 

 

Helping people in need to help 
themselves, regardless of their faith. 

 

Hawai`i Island Program Services:  
  .-  Adult Foster Homes  
   -  Immigration and Employment Services 
   -  Therapeutic Foster Care   
   -  Foster Parent Training 
   -  Transitional Housing for Homeless  
       Families 
 

East Hawai`i:  935-4673 (HOPE)  
West Hawai`i: 331-4763 (HOPE) 

 

Statewide HELP Line:  
Provides information, help with  

applications for emergency  
assistance and referrals to CCH  

programs or other local resources.  
933-4357 (HELP)  
331-4357 (HELP) 

Cars for Catholic Charities  
You can donate your car to help  
support programs serving youth,  
families, immigrants, and seniors. 

  Cars Donation Program: 961-7122 
 

www.CatholicCharitiesHawaii.org 

Christ is counting on you . . . . . 
to find out more about Cursillo. 
Contact Joyce Berrios  
966-6763 

 

CATHOLIC CHARITIES HAWAII 

 
 

 
 

 
CCH Intake Information & Referral  
Program helps with recent job loss. 

 
The Neighbors in Need Fund opened June 1 to provide help 
specifically for the more than 2,500 employees laid off in the 
past six months by major Hawaii corporations such as Aloha 
Airlines, ATA and Molokai Ranch. 
 

Affected individuals can apply for funds to assist with rent, 
medical expenses, utility bills and gas money. Assistance is 
capped at $500 per household for these emergency needs. 
 

Individuals must have a letter from the company or the state 
unemployment office proving the loss of job, picture identifica-
tion, some proof of income and some verification of emergency 
need, such as a past-due rent or utility notice.  
 

Funds are available until July 31, 2008. Please contact the 
Catholic Charities Hawai’i offices: 961-7050 for assistance. 
 

Donations to help support the fund can be dropped off at any 
First Hawaiian Bank. The money raised will help pay the bills of 
the recently unemployed. 

This Week’s Calendar  
SUNDAY,  July 6 

  2:00 pm  •Baptism/St. Joseph Church 
MONDAY,  July 7 

10:00 am  •Aloha Choir Rehearsal/St. Joseph Church 

12:00 pm  •Food Pantry/St. Joseph Rectory Meeting Room 

  1:00 pm  •Spiritual Support Group/St. Joseph Church Breezeway 

TUESDAY, July 8 

  6:30 pm •Small Christian Community/St. Joseph Rectory Library  

  7:00 pm  •Basic Christian Community/YMI 

  7:00 pm  •Novena (Rosary 6:30 pm)/St. Joseph Church 

WEDNESDAY, July 9  

12:00 pm  •Food Pantry/Malia Puka O Kalani Church 

  6:30 pm •Alabare Choir Rehearsal/St. Joseph Church 

 THURSDAY, July 10 

  5:30 pm  •Cursillo Meeting/St. Joseph Rectory Library 

  6:30 pm •SJ Choir Rehearsal/St. Joseph Church 

FRIDAY, July 11       

  5:00 pm  •Holy Hour/St. Joseph Church 

  6:00 pm  •Benediction/St. Joseph Church 

SATURDAY,  July 12 

11:00 am Altar Server Commissioning/St. Joseph Church 

  7:45 am  •Church Cleaners #5/St. Joseph Church 

10:00 am  •Adult Scripture Study/St. Joseph Rectory Library 

  5:00 pm  •High School Youth Group/St. Joseph Rectory Library 

  7:00 pm  •Spanish Mass & Fellowship/St. Joseph Church & Rectory Mtg. Rm. 

SUNDAY,  July 13 

+Stephen Hudak  

WEEKLY COLLECTION 
Filipino Mass $    512.00 
5:00 p.m. $  1,458.00 
Spanish Mass $     52.00 
7:00 a.m. $  2,193.00 
9:00 a.m. $  1,870.00 
11:30 a.m. $  1,209.00 
6:00 p.m. $  1,265.00 
Sunday Total  
Collection 

 
$  8,559.00 

Candles $    199.50 
Donations/Others $  1,109.53 
Total Operating Rev. $  1,309.03 

RESTRICTED DONATIONS   
Holy Father 
(Peter’s Pence) 

$  2,812.00 

Bldg. Maint. Fund $    637.00 
Parish Hall Fund $  1,613.00 

School Fund $    380.00 

Others $    200.00 
Total Rest. Donations $  5,642.00 

Total Weekly Deposit $ 15,510.03 
Parish Hall Fund  
to Date 

 
$ 78,513.00 
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Anointing of the Sick: Contact the rectory office for arrangements 
Baptisms: Infant (under 7)  Preparation sessions for parents available 9 
times a year. Call the rectory office to register at 935-1465. 
Baptisms: (over 7-adult) / First Communion / Confirmation  
Contact Joyce C. Saenz 935-1202 
Hospital Communion:  Donna Saiki  935-7801 
Home Communion: Joanne Kahaloa  961-2726 
Marriages:  Contact rectory office at least 6 months in advance 

 

BORTHWICK 
Hawaii Funeral Home 

570 Kinoole Street 
 

# 935-8445 

Sacraments 

Directory  

Pastor/ Administrator: 
Rev. Thomas Purayidathil, Ph.D. 
Associate Priest:  
Rev. John M. Mbinda 
Hispanic Ministry:  
Rev. John Fredy Quintero 
Deacons:  
Rev. Don Aanavi 
Rev. Jerry Nunogawa  
St. Joseph School Principal:  
Sr. Marion Kikukawa, OSF   
935-4936 
Office Staff & Ministries 
Business Manager: 
David Watson 
Receptionist: Robyn Whittington 
Housekeeping:  “Cres” Castillo 
Maintenance:  Robert Balga 
Religious Education: 
Joyce C. Saenz 935-1202 
Youth Ministry &  
Young Adult / 25+ Ministry: 
Chrislyn Villena  935-1465   
Food Pantry Coordinator:  

Mario Miguel 990-9137 
Liturgy Coordinator: Cecil Farin 
Music Ministry:  
Gloria Mendoza-Watson 
Alabare Choir: Godfrey Nachor 
Aloha Choir: Sylvia Young 
Engaged Encounter: 961-2442 
Fred & Patti Basilio   
Marriage Encounter: 935-8464 
Deacon Jerry & Rose Nunogawa   
Rite of Christian Initiation  
of Adults: Carol Denis 
Adult Scripture Study: 
Deacon Don Aanavi 
Prison Ministry: John Aguiar   
935-8392 
Parish Pastoral Advisory  
Council: John Tolmie 
Finance Council: Susan Lee 
Bulletin Coordinator:  
Karen Hotniansky 
Prayer Network: Kathy Choi 
Call rectory: 935-1465  
with your prayer request 

Emergency after-hours number: 899-9453  

Ad Space Available  
 

Call: 935-1465 
 

David Watson  
Business Manager  

 

Fellowship following the Filipino Mass. 

Kami Higa 
Saint Joseph  
Junior -Senior-
High School 

Kathryn Kouchi 
Waiakea  
High School  

Congratulations, 
to Kathryn Kouchi and Kami 
Higa both were recipients of 
this years 2008 Mamoru and 
Aiko Takitani Foundation 
Awards in Scholarships.   
 

The foundation has annually 
awarded scholarships to an 
outstanding student at every 
qualifying High School in the 
State.  Both Kami and Kath-
ryn were the finalists for their 
schools. 

St. Joseph Church Altar Server 
Kathryn Kouchi.  
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 Thank you to our advertisers! 

CATHOLIC CARE CO-OP 
Home Health Care with Prayer 

 

Sacraments Available  
in Hilo 

 

(808) 960-1687 

Ad Space Available  
 

Call: 935-1465 
 

David Watson  
Business Manager  

St. Joseph School 
Quality Education in the Catholic Tradition 

Since 1869 
 

Offering: 
♦ College-Prep Education 
♦ Montessori-Based Preschool   
♦ Caring, Secure Environment   
♦ Tuition Assistance    

 
Call 933-1459  for information. 


